CITY OF ESKRIDGE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING
August 14, 2017

The regular meeting of the Eskridge City Council was called to order on Monday,
August 14, 2017, by Mayor Deann Williams at 7:06 p.m. with the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Roll call was answered by Tim Wines, Brett Kemble and Cindy Kraus.

Mayor Williams asked to adopt the agenda with two changes: delete the property at
102 Prairie View since the Public Officer has not updated the council and add the
Peterson property and the Imthurn dock transfer. C. Kraus moved, seconded by T.
Wines to adopt the agenda with the changes. Motion passed unanimously.

The 2018 budget hearing was opened by Mayor Williams and there were no
comments. C. Kraus moved, seconded by T. Wines to approve the 2018 budget.
Motion passed unanimously.

T. Wines moved, seconded by C. Kraus to approve the July 24, 2017 minutes.
Motion passed unanimously.

T. Wines moved, seconded by C. Kraus to approve Appropriation Ordinance
#1441. Motion passed with a roll call vote of all yes.

Public Concerns or Comments: None.
Mike Bohn gave department reports.

Under new city business Darren Shultz handed out information on ‘Kids and Teens
Make a Difference’ and talked about incorporating teens in reviving our
communities. A good source for funds is selling scrap metal throughout the
community.

At 7:35 p.m. Sam Hamilton joined the meeting to make a report. There have been
several complaints regarding theft of water at the City shop.

C. Kraus moved, seconded by T. Wines to approve the dock transfer of 27 Flint
Hills Drive from Cathy Reid to Stephanie Imthurn. Motion passed unanimously.

C. Kraus moved, seconded by T. Wines to approve the structure application from
Dan & Stephanie Imthurn at 27 Flint Hills Drive to make repairs to the existing
dock. Motion passed unanimously.



A structure permit presented by Devin Timm for 276 Ponderosa Drive property to
remodel the existing dock by adding a carport and boat hoist within the guidelines.
T. Wines moved, seconded by C. Kraus to approve the structure permit. Motion
passed unanimously.

T. Wines moved, seconded by C. Kraus to approve the dock transfer of 264
Ponderosa Point from Ramona Anshutz to Paul Schutter conditional upon the
utilities being implemented. Motion passed unanimously.

B. Kemble moved, seconded by C. Kraus to go into executive session at 8:03 p.m.
for 5 minutes for the purpose of discussing personnel. Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting reconvened at 8:08 p.m.

B. Kemble moved, seconded by C. Kraus to offer Stephanie Graham the Deputy
Clerk position effective August 15, 2017.

At 8:13 p.m. T. Wines moved, seconded by B. Kemble to adjourn the meeting.
Motion passed unanimously.
Deann Williams, Mayor
Donna J. Warren, Clerk
Read and approved this 28" day of August, 2017.

Deann Williams, Mayor
Attest: Donna J. Warren, Clerk



